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Shriners Children’s is a unique pediatric healthcare system with a 

reputation for finding answers and giving families hope. Since 

opening our first hospital in 1922, it has been our mission to pro-

vide innovative, high-quality comprehensive care, conduct re-

search to advance medical care options, and provide educational 

opportunities for physicians and other healthcare professionals.  

Upcoming Events 
 

1/27: Public Installation 

Roselawn - NY Mills 4-8PM 

2/10: Valentine Party 

Shrine Centre 12-3PM 

2/16: Fish FRY-DAY 4-7PM 

2/17: Nile Murder Mystery 

Utica Masonic Hall 5:30PM 

2/18: Fun Day Fundraiser 

Shrine Centre 1-4PM 

2/23: Fish FRY-DAY 4-7PM 

3/1: Fish FRY-DAY 4-7PM 

3/8: Fish FRY-DAY 4-7PM 

3/15: Fish FRY-DAY 4-7PM 

3/16: St. Patrick’s Parade 

Utica 10AM 

3/21: Stated Meeting 7PM 

3/22: Fish FRY-DAY 4-7PM 

3/24: Easter Bunny Break-

fast 9am-12PM 

3/29: Fish FRY-DAY 4-7PM 

 

 

Official Publication of Ziyara Shriners  

 

Ziyara’s Divan 
would like to 

thank all of the 
sponsors and 
volunteers for 
another record 

year! 



2 Ziyara Bugle Notes 

 

Our Potentate’s Posting: 

    Greetings Nobles, Ladies, and friends of Ziyara Shrine. Robin 

and I would like to wish you all a happy and healthy 2024. I 

would like to start out by thanking the Nobles of Ziyara Shrine 

for putting their trust in electing me Potentate of Ziyara Shrine 

2024. This is not something I take lightly; I am very honored to 

be YOUR Potentate. I will do my best to represent Ziyara well. 

Please keep in mind I will always have good intentions with this 

privilege.  Thank you, Ill Sir James Nagy, for your leadership the 

last two years. Jim will be Ziyara’ s Transportation Coordinator 

for 2024.  I would also like to thank my wife and loyal compan-

ion for without her this journey would not be possible; she has 

provided me with support and unconditional love through it all. 

She will represent Ziyara well as your first lady.  

 Ziyara will have a lot of planned events that are in the 

trifold for 2024.The events will be led by a Divan member; this 

is meant to provide some leadership/planning skills but most 

important team building for the event to make it successful. We 

will look forward to hopefully seeing you all at the events. If you 

have a skill or talent that you would like to share with our mem-

bers, I would love to hear from you. We will also have some 

unplanned ideas with some pop-up events throughout the 

2024 year. Some of the pop-up ideas will be pork (BBQ) with 

the Potentate, Tuesday night talks, food truck rodeo and First 

Responder Friday. Ziyara Shrine has purchased an AED with fist 

aid supplies, a training class is scheduled. I would encourage 

all to take a class. Classes can always be scheduled throughout 

the year as needed. I hope that we will never need to use this 

equipment or skills, but what a great feeling that Ziyara is 

“Hear For You.” Starting in January 2024 nobles are eligible to 

join Utica Gas and Electric Federal Credit Union, Once a mem-

ber, your family members will be eligible to join also. They have 

been good to myself and family for years, I am happy to an-

nounce that the option is now available to our Ziyara Family.  

Ziyara is “Hear For You.”  

   As some may already know the 2024 theme it is one of per-

sonal experience and gratitude to Ziyara Shriners and our med-

ical facilities, particularly Shriners Children’s Boston. I also in-

corporated our Imperial Potentate’s theme from our Shrine 

Divan class of 2024 training in Tampa which is “Doing More in 

‘24”.  We wanted Ziyara to do more in ‘24 by having fun and 

fellowship events through the year as well as being open to 

friends, family and children. After all, we are a children’s organi-

zation.   

 If we want someone to join our great fraternity what a 

better way to introduce them by bringing them to a Ziyara 

event. So, if you have someone that you think would make a 

good Shriner and if needed a Mason get them ready for ‘24 

and visit BEASHRINERNOW.COM you no longer need a paper 

petition, however they are still an option. BEASHRINER-

NOW.COM is an easy way to petition a person to any local 

shrine and if needed a local Blue Lodge as well. If you have an 

event idea or would like to have a Ziyara event, we will certainly 

welcome it.  Remember “More in ‘24”.   

 I also would ask all of our members to have a short 10-

20 second elevator speech to spread the work of Ziyara 

Shriners and our Shriners Children’s where children receive the 

best medical care in the world. Be proud of your fraternity and 

what it does. My elevator speech is “Do you know that Shriners 

children’s provides the best care in the world to children re-

gardless of their ability to pay and Ziyara Shriners provides 

transportation to and from their appointments and if needed 

provide meals and lodging at no charge”. Nobles, be proud of 

your fraternity and what it does. We provide life changing 

events to so many children locally and across the world. 

  The slogan that we have picked for 2024 is “Ziyara Hear For 

You”.  Ziyara was “Hear” for my family and provided transporta-

tion to my granddaughter to attend her appointments at 

Shriners Children’s Boston where she was a Shriners patient. I 

wanted to spread that message of “HEAR FOR YOU” as way to 

promote our transportation unit and what we do locally for chil-

dren. Ziyara will also be “Hear For You.” Speak to your Divan let 

them know what you are thinking and ways to improve things at 

Ziyara. We are a young Divan, and we look forward to seeing 

EVERYBODY this year.  

 Speaking of our Transportation I would encourage any 

nobles who can to join our Transportation unit. Whether you are 

a driver or rider, the memories that you we’ll experience in our 

medical facilities and patient stories will be priceless. If you are 

unable to drive or be a rider, I am sure that other things would 

be of great help such as taking the vans for maintenance ap-

pointments washing/cleaning the vans etc. In Short please con-

sider becoming a transportation member as that is what we do 

locally. Thank you to all of our Transportation Team and what 

you do for ZIYARA and the children.   

 A focus of the year will be to build our Patient Trans-

portation Fund. Noble Rebisz has spearheaded a raffle to start 

the year off as a fund raiser for our Patient Transportation Fund 

Thank you, Rich. If you have ideas or would like to do a fund-

raiser for our PTF please do. We will have some 2024 Ziyara 

challenge coins available for $20.00 as well. My thought is that 

we can challenge each other at events with the coin, if you are 

unable to match the challenge the person with the coin will 

gladly take a $5.00 donation from you for the PTF or of course 

you can buy a challenge coin. I am hoping that this will provide 

some fun and comradery amongst us. The money for the coins 

will benefit the PTF.  

In closing, Robin and I look forward to seeing everyone this 

year. We will do our best to represent Ziyara. Please try to at-

tend and be an active member. ZIYARA needs everyone and 

Ziyara is “HEAR” for everyone. Don’t be afraid to ask about 

“HEAR”. God Bless and Love to all! 

“Hear For You,” 

 

Illustrious Mike Wolzmuth 

Potentate 2024 



 

3 Ziyara Bugle Notes  Shriners Children’s New England 

 It’s been a year since Shriners Children’s New England transi-

tioned from a hospital to an outpatient clinic model of care to meet the 

needs of the patient families we serve more effectively. 

 

As an outpatient clinic, patients continue to receive amazing clinical 

care at the Shriners Children’s New England facility, including clinic ap-

pointments, rehabilitation services (physical, occupational and speech 

therapy), motion analysis, radiology, orthotic and prosthetic services and 

care management.  

 

Any surgical and inpatient care needed is provided at a nearby affiliate, 

such as Baystate Medical Center, which is a mile away from the Shriners Children’s New England facility or at Shriners 

Children’s Boston. For patients who need surgery, the same Shriners Children’s physician they see in the clinic performs 

the procedure, just at the surgical facility.  

 

All care continues to be provided regardless of a family’s ability to pay.  
 

In the first year as a clinic, Shriners Children’s New England cared for 21,585 patients and surgeons performed 322 sur-

geries. Patients and families have noticed no change in the quality of care and services they receive as reflected in the 

patient satisfaction scores throughout the year. 

Employee satisfaction also continues to be high. In 2023, 26 employees celebrated a 5 -year milestone of service with 

Shriners Children’s and 15 talented individuals joined the team.   

 

To help spread the word about our services, advertising ran throughout the year on TV, streaming, social and web plat-

forms in our target areas of Springfield, MA, Albany, NY and Hartford, CT. Bright and engaging patient ambassadors 

shared their Shriners Children’s story in the community and the facility was featured in numerous local media stories. 

Hopefully you’re all following Shriners Children’s New England on their social media platforms.  

 

The Office of Philanthropy organized a new signature fundraiser called Cheers for Children to benefit the clinic. It was a 

great time and huge success raising $345,295. Mark your calendars; this year’s event will be held on October 18 at 

MGM Springfield.  

 

2023 marked the start of an exciting new chapter for Shriners Children’s New England. Thank you for your continued 

presence and support to ensure it is a place of hope for children and families for many years to come.   
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November 18 - 26  
(Closed Thanksgiving) 

uticafeztivaloftrees.com 



Ziyara Shriners 
8209 Halsey Road 

Whitesboro, New York 13492 

 
Office: 315-732-5328 

Email: office@ziyarashriners.com 
 

Like this in color?  Make sure your record is  
updated with the most current information.  

*** “Ziyara...Hear For You!” *** 

Official Notice of Stated Meeting 
To All Members of Ziyara Shriners 

Notice is hereby given that a Stated Meeting will be held: 

Thursday, March 21, 2024  

Shrine Centre  7PM 
Noble’s Attire: Sport Coat or Suit 

The purpose of this meeting is to conduct any business which may come before the Temple and obligate any Master Ma-
sons as a Shriner. Your attention is called to the mandate of the Imperial Council Bylaws, that in order to gain admission 

to this or any other meeting of the Temple during the 2024 year you must show your 2024 dues card. 

Attest: 

Mark Alvarado 
Recorder 

Fraternally, 

Ill. Mike Wolzmuth 
Potentate 


